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a 30/60 plant count. In addition, there were no assistants registered to you at any 
address.  
   

 On November 9, 2021, Investigator Maddox accompanied by other investigators from 
the OMP and Deputy Travis Morse of PCSO visited the 90 Diesel Shop Road location. 
 

 On November 9, 2021 there were a number of unregistered assistants on site including a 
person who was 16 years old at that time. 
 

 You admitted that you were solely in possession of 524 flowering and nonflowering 
marijuana plants, the majority of which were flowering plants.  At the time, your plant 
count was to be no more than 30 flowering marijuana plants, and 60 nonflowering 
marijuana plants. As a result of this the Penobscot County Sheriff’s Office seized a total 
of 434 marijuana plants.  You admitted that you had been cultivating marijuana at the 
90 Diesel Shop Road location since 2018, and that you had given Inspector Maddox false 
information about this.  In addition, you falsified information on at least two 
applications by giving a false cultivation location. 
 

 OMP Investigator Frederick Luce discovered during the complaint inspection, two (2) 
bottles of Eagle 20 pesticide.  You admitted to not having a pesticide license, and you 
admitted to applying Eagle 20 pesticide to your marijuana plants.   The label language 
for Eagle 20, is sufficiently specific to prohibit its use on any cannabis sites/products per 
the best management practices for pest management approved by the Department of 
Agriculture, Conservations and Forestry. 
 

 OMP Investigator Maddox obtained marijuana samples from your marijuana plants and 
processed marijuana on November 19, 2021, which were sent to a lab for testing.  On 
November 24, 2021, it was found that two of the three samples tested positive for 
Myclobutanil, a chemical found in pesticides such as Eagle 20.  
 

 During the November 19, 2021, caregiver inspection, it was discovered you had no 
patient transaction logs and you informed Investigator Maddox that they were never 
completed.  
 

 During the November 19, 2021, caregiver inspection, it was discovered you had no, or 
inadequate, wholesale transaction records.   
 

 During the November 19, 2021, caregiver inspection, it was discovered you had not been 
using required Trip Tickets.   

 

For the following reasons, your eligibility to participate in the MMMP has been revoked.  
 
 

 Exceeding Authorized Plant Count, a violation of 22 MRS §2423-A(2)(B).  
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